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TOWN OF CONCORD TOWN BOARD April 13,2023
Work Session 6:41 p.m.

Supervisor Drozd discussed the following with the Board:

1. Hwy Supt Edwards provided the Board with his Agreement to Spend Town
Highway Funds and this will be approved later during tonight’s meeting.

2. Supervisor Drozd and Council Member Drake will meet with the C raneridge
Lighting Committee tomorrow morning to discuss the lighting in Craneridge.

3. Notification was received from the NYS DOT that sign on Springville-
Collins Road at Belscher Road is for a culvert pipe that crosses under NYS Route 39 to
be rehabbed by slip lining it. The project will take approximately two weeks.

4. The Board was provided with an updated ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act)
fund listing.

5. The Town was denied the grant for the bridge repair on Ross Road.
Supervisor Drozd still can’t understand how this bridge went from the second worst
bridge down to the second from the bottom.

6. Since the Town’s change over to the Erie County Consortium for natural gas
usage, the Town had a savings for the full month of February of $1.061.

7. The Board was provided with a copy of the new Contract with SYI for
review. A date will be set for a joint meeting with the Village.

8. The boiler at the Senior Center is in need of repair and the wind break at the
front door was damaged in the last windstorm.

9. The paperwork was submitted to DASNY for the Community Park Pavilion.
The first reimbursement check in the amount of $34,000 was received. Supervisor Drozd
just sent in the paperwork for the next reimbursement of $100,000.

10. The Sales Tax for the first quarter came in high. Last quarter. the Town
received $226.252; about $2.500 more than last year’s amount.

11. The Kiwanis Breakfast event held at the Senior Center went well. About 250
breakfasts were served. Supervisor Drozd noted that Kiwanis did a great job and he has
heard a lot of good comments.

12. Supervisor Drozd listened to a NYMIR webinar on Park safety and insurance
Liability.

13. Supervisor Drozd spoke to former Supervisor Gary Eppolito who also served
as Chairman of the Concord IDA. Mr. Eppolito will do whatever the Town needs from
him as Chairman of the CTDA and sign the necessary documents. Supervisor Drozd
informed the State with this update.

14. The AED training class was held at the Senior Center. The Highway
Department and the employees at the Senior Center were trained and got their
certificates.

15. One quote was received for the Senior Center parking lot sealing project:
Supervisor Drozd is waiting for more estimates.

16. The rear step at the Bensley Center needs to be repaired; there is a big hole in
it and is at the point where animals can get it. A quote was received from TDL Services
to remove the staircase, repair/replace broken brick and mortar and then to excavate,
form and pour a footer and replace the staircase on the new footer. The quote is $3.700.
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This repair could be taken out of ARPA funds. TDL Services is one of the contractors
working at the Springville Center for the Arts.

17. The Standard Workday Resolution on the Agenda will need to be tabled. The
forms were just received and need to be completed by Bookkeeper Timmel.

18. The Assessor submitted her monthly reports for February and March; this
will be added to the Consent Agenda/Monthly Reports.

19. Council Member Krzemien asked about the lights at Community Park. SYI
would like to have games under the lights. Council Member Drake noted that the lights
have not been turned on in the last six years and the Town is changed a demand fee when
the lights are used. Supervisor Drozd will check into the status of the lighting.

20. Council Member Krzemien asked if the Fire Protection checks were ready
because she would like to deliver the Boston Fire Company check to them at their next
meeting. Supervisor Drozd will follow up.



